
WAGNER CREEK CEMETERY ASSOCIATION
TALENT, OREGON

Annual Meeting Minutes – May 24, 2025

Meeting called to order, by Secretary, Roberta (stormi) Peterson at 12:20pm.

Flag Salute and Pledge of Allegiance done.

Board members present – Sabrina Carey (President), Cindy Buckalew (vice president), Roberta 
(Stormi) Peterson (Secretary), Tracey Reichstein (director at large), Jon Carey (director at large)

General members present – Tony, Shelly, Desi, Tori, Troy and Sherina Noon. Tonya Toledo (Noon). Barb 
Derise. Tom, Ted, Deb and Phil Scuitto. Toni Devenney. Victoria King. Renee Pearl. Jody Bernard. Judy Pearl 
(Rogers). Patty Harvey. Randy Seymour. Anthony Lee Tibbetts & Family (Gleim). Mike & Seaneen Dewett 
(Reichstein). Steven & Areanne Baldwin. Christine Hinton (Burnell). Bryer Stone. Carol, Jim & Matt Renard 
(Burnell). Pam Lind.

Last year’s minutes were read. Cindy Buckalew motioned to approve as read, Sabrina Carey 2nd, all 
in favor, motion passed.

Old Business – Gates will continue to be locked once fire danger reaches “High”. Contact information will be 
posted on the gates in case someone needs to get in. Man Gate will remain open at all times.

No one volunteered again to be extra help for projects with cemetery.

Treasurer’s Report - Checking account has $7,857.89 in it. CD info not available, but is roughly $16,000.

New Business – Jerry Reichstein asked about the riding lawnmower, and it’s use. It wasn’t running today 
(possibly starter or spark plugs). Membership was informed that it was on its last legs and it had been decided 
not to do any more maintenance on it, when it dies, it dies. Jon Carey will look into a different type of machine 
more conducive to the cemetery. It would be narrower and can be used on upper half or lower half. He will look 
into that right away.

Brittany (who lives next door and our water valves are just on other side of the fence on her property) doesn’t 
want anyone on her property anymore. She has someone who is willing to move the lines/valve to cemetery side 
of the fence. Roberta (Stormi) Peterson will get in touch with TID, it’s their decision, to see if they will allow it. 
She will bring back to the Board and then move forward with Brittany. Until then, Brittany would like to lock 
the gate and only a couple cemetery people will have that access.



Increased dues - Per the letter that went out November 2024 and information put in the annual meeting 
newsletter, we have raised the membership dues to $50 annually. This is due to the dwindling/lack of volunteers 
that come on cemetery clean-up day or are willing to volunteer their time prior to or after that. The Board has 
had to hire extra help after to finish up weed eating, mowing, etc.

Elections – Positions open for election are President and secretary.
Membership were asked if anyone would like to run for the position of President and no one was willing. 
Sabrina stated that she will serve another 2 year term. Cindy Buckalew made a motion for Sabrina Carey to 
serve another 2 year term, Seaneen Dewett 2nd, all in favor, motion passed.

Membership were asked if anyone would like to run for the position of Secretary and no one was willing. 
Roberta (Stormi) Peterson stated that she will serve another 2 year term. Sabrina Carey made a motion for 
Roberta (Stormi) to serve another 2 year term, Seaneen Dewett 2nd, all in favor, motion passed.

The current officers will all help absorb other duties as needed.

Meeting adjourned at 12:40pm

Respectfully
Cindy Buckalew, vice president


